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The applicant has not provided any reason to remove the tree in question. As it stands, this fig tree appears to
be in good health aside from requiring pruning that may be overdue.

This tree plays a signficant part in local biodiversity, as it is the only fruit tree in the immediate vacinity. The
gardens are suceptable to weeds, ivy and thorns, as this is a long battle that | am up against and this tree is
still resilient in the face of such pressures. It is aesthetically pleasing and of ecological interest.

The tree forms a secondary boundary between no's 35 and 37 Primrose Gardens, as the existing brick wall is
not high in stature. It is therefore reasonable to suggest that removal of this tree will impede the privacy of
residents between both houses, at least below the second floor, and also that between us and 56 -58 Belsize
Park Gardens. | feel that the tree in guestion along with others at the boundary points, provide mental health
and social benefits in naturally dividing premises amongst the community.

| personally will be affected by this, and would mourn the unnecessary loss of a mature tree for no apparent
reason
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